Fasika Ethiopian Restaurant

506, 508, 510 Snelling Ave. N.

Saint Paul, MN 55104

October 17, 2022

Dear City of Saint Paul,

Thank you for working me through the inspection and occupancy process. | appreciate the support and
guidance from city staff and inspectors. As you can understand, the previous 2 years have been
unprecedented as a small business due to the covid pandemic and civil unrest in our city. Fasika is
committed to this neighborhood and we will work together with city officials to bring the restaurant into

compliance. Per our agreement from November 1 st hearing, the following plan outlines the progress
and plans to complete the deficiencies outlined.

Revocation of fire certification of occupancy and order to vacate DEFICIENCY LIST:
#1. No construction will happen in the vacated areas of the building without a licensed contractor with
approved permit.

#2. . Innovative Property Management LLC BC683180 with permit #2022105502 10/19/22 in now on the
project for the vacant grocery store space and we will work with inspector John C. for review.

#3. The space 506 is not in use at this time. When we are ready to use it yes, we will get a licensed
contractor, approved permit for any construction and get approval from DSl fire inspector.

#4. The space 508 is not in use at this time. When we are ready to use it yes, we will get a licensed
contractor, approved permit for any construction and get approval from DSl fire inspector.

#5. Completed. Install vehicle impact protection. Vehicle impact protection post has been placed.

#6. Completed. The 2 x 4 wooden debris are removed from the parking lot.



#7. Completed. Front door shattered glass is replaced by empire door and glass company and got a

permit from the city of saint Paul, MN PERMIT #20 22 118715

#8. Kitchen Exhaust. The biggest reason for the penetration of grease is because of the COVID
epidemic caused a significant decrease in business 2020 and 2021, and like so many others we halted all
sales and operations. In 2022, we got it cleaned twice and there is not been or seen any grease problem.

We contacted the Original Company who install it,



OLSON SHEET METAL WORKS

925 EAST HENNEPIN AVE.

MINNEAPOLIS, MN. 55414

Olson Sheet Metal did the original installation of the hood exhaust system and it was inspected and to
code when done. They have been contacted to look over and do needed repairs as per the Fire
Inspection. Olson Sheet Metal will pull needed permits for the corrections required. Olson Sheet Metal,
Dale - the person | have talked to, said he could fix it by January 30th/2023. See attached signed
contract (attach contract).

Stove Connection. Ed LaBrosse, Paul Bunyon Plumbing and Drains, stove Gas connector said they did
get permit from the city of saint paul.

If you need any further clarification or information, please contact me at any time.

Atnafu Yeshidagne,

612 408 4096

Fasika, Inc.



